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Bull-InCon NI
Glass Packaging Corp.

1509 South Macedonta Avenue

Munci=, IN 471023664

(317) 7417000

Reply to: PO. Box 4200
Muncie, IN 473074200

October 2, 1989

U. S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
Region 111

799 Roosevelt Road

Glen Ellyn, Illinois 60137

Attn: D. J. Sreniawski, Chief
Nuclear Materials Safety, Section 1

Re:

Okmulgee, OK Plant

Dear Mr. Sreniawski,

In reference to your letter of September 22, 1989, concerning the above
license, the question of a record of physical inventory of the source has
been resclved. Mr. Walter King of your office, who initiated the telephone
contact, had asked about the physical inventory inspection and
recordkeeping required by License Condition 15. 1 told Mr. King that this
information would be kept at the Okmulgee, Oklahoma facility, and I could
not confirm duriag our phone conversation.

Action has been taken to address the physical inventory question. Mr. Fred
Exter, Okmulgee plant Radiation Safety Officer, has been contacted and
confirms that the source in question is present in its proper location. The
required periodic inventories have been performed but the records were
apparently misplaced. Mr. Exter has instituted a formal inspection
procedure to insure that the necessary records are maintained following
future inventories. Also, copies of required inspections and tests will be
retained in the Muncie, Indiana, office in the event of a future telephone

contact,
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I trust that this will satisfy your request. Please contact me at (317) 741-
7145 if there are any further questions.

Sincerely,

Marvig fon Gridlly

Project Engineer

cc:  Mr. Fred Exter - Okmulgee



